
Dear Friends, 
 
In the event you are getting questions we wanted to send you this guidance on the end 
of the enrollment period on March 31st. 

 

END OF OPEN ENROLLMENT REMAINS MARCH 31ST 

 

The Washington Post story from last night has raised questions about the end of open 

enrollment.  Let’s be clear March 31
st
 is the deadline.  We are already seeing incredible surges 

across the country so we want consumers to know that of course we are going to make sure that 

people who are in line to enroll by midnight on March 31
st
 can complete their application and get 

covered! More facts here:  

 

1) Despite how some in the media are reporting this – this is not a delay in the deadline.  

2) The deadline is still March 31
st
, that isn’t changing.  

3) But let’s not for forget what our goal here is: to make sure people who want health 

insurance are able to get it. We are preparing for a surge in enrollment, and if consumers 

are in line on the 31st and can’t finish, we won’t shut the door on them. This is just like 

Election Day – if you are in line when the polls are closed you get to vote. 

4) To be clear, if you don’t have health insurance and do not start to sign up by the deadline, 

you can’t get coverage again until next year. 

 

 

FACTS ABOUT THE END OF ENROLLMENT: 

 The end of enrollment is just days away and consumers are calling the call centers, and 

coming to HealthCare.gov at record rates. 

 March 31
st
 is the end of open enrollment, the deadline to get covered isn’t changing. 

 If people are still trying to get signed up on the 31st, we will make sure they get 

covered.  Just like Election Day, if you are in line when the polls closed you get to vote. 

People in Line 

 Right now we are seeing a surge in consumers coming to the site and calling call centers. 

 Consumers should know now if they are still trying to get signed up on the 31st, we will 

make sure they get covered. 

 This will be just like Election Day, if you are in line when the polls closed you get to 

vote. 

 Note on self-attestation: Similar to what we did in December, consumers will attest to 

their circumstances (that they tried to enroll by the deadline) as part of their application 

process. 

Complex Cases and Errors  

 Those who were in line or had technical problems with the website should quickly come 

back and sign up as soon as possible. 

 If consumers had a complex case, for example victims of domestic violence who don’t 

want to file jointly, we will make sure we work through those cases. 



 The law has built-in systems to help those with complex cases. 

So what is happening today? 

 HHS is making two things clear:  

o 1. What happens to “people in line” HHS made clear that consumers in line when 

the deadline passes get helped.   

o 2. Complex Cases Case work – HHS made clear that complex cases that could 

take more time will be worked through without a disadvantage to the consumer. 

Note that we expect that very few people will actually be in this pool of complex 

cases – this is likely a very, very small population. 

*** 

 

FLASH BACK TO MEDICARE PART D: 

 

 

"They're not going to have to worry about the May 15th deadline, and they're not going to have 

to worry about paying a penalty if they don't get enrolled right away," said Julie Goon, 

Medicare's director of outreach. 

 

http://www.mcclatchydc.com/2006/05/09/13837_penalties-waived-for-low-income.html 
 

 

5/9/06: President George W. Bush: “One Of The Things That Our Seniors Have Got To 

Understand, That If You Qualify For Extra Help In The Program, If You're A Low-

Income Senior That Qualifies For Extra Help, The May 15th Deadline Doesn't Apply To 

You, You'll Have Time To Take A Look --We Want Everybody Signing Up.”  “We just 

visited with some of our citizens inside there, and they're talking about significant savings. And 

that's what we want -- we want our seniors to be able to have modern medicine. So far a lot of 

seniors have signed up. It's coming down the stretch toward the May 15th deadline; we want 

everybody to sign up. We want people to understand that they're going to save a lot of money 

when it comes to prescription drugs. And I appreciate Secretary Leavitt's hard work. One of the 

things that our seniors have got to understand, that if you qualify for extra help in the program, if 

you're a low-income senior that qualifies for extra help, the May 15th deadline doesn't apply to 

you, you'll have time to take a look --we want everybody signing up. And if you're a low income 

senior, you get -- the government pays about 95 percent or more of your prescription drug 

benefit. So it's worthwhile for people to look.”  [President Bush and Health and Human 

Services Secretary Leavitt Make Remarks to the Travel Pool, 5/9/06]  
 

5/9/06: Knight Ridder: “Penalties Waived For Low-Income Seniors Who Miss Medicare 

Signup.”  “Penalties waived for low-income seniors who miss Medicare signup…With pressure 

mounting to extend next Monday's enrollment deadline for the Medicare prescription-drug 

benefit, the Bush administration took another small step in that direction Tuesday, waiving 

penalty fees for very low-income seniors and people with disabilities who sign up late.  Officials 

determined that collecting the fees from poor beneficiaries would cost more than the penalties 

themselves.”  [Knight Ridder, 5/9/06] 

http://www.mcclatchydc.com/2006/05/09/13837_penalties-waived-for-low-income.html
http://georgewbush-whitehouse.archives.gov/news/releases/2006/05/20060509.html
http://www.mcclatchydc.com/2006/05/09/13837_penalties-waived-for-low-income.html

